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The meeting began with a discussion centered on the upcoming excellence in teaching day 
(ETD). The ETD will be kept a little more modest this year in order to reflect how exhausted 
faculty and administrators are and to avoid making them feel pressured. The administrators 
recognize that the ETD comes at an important moment within the pandemic. We are finally 
getting to the point in which we may be transitioning into the ending phase of the pandemic. This 
provides an opportunity for faculty and administration to reflect on the lessons of teaching during 
the pandemic.   
 
A committee member then asked the committee for input on some elements of the ETD planning 
and to assess a proposed ETD reflection passage that will be distributed to faculty. The 
committee agreed that the passage was very thoughtful and more than sufficient. The committee 
member then explained that the administration is still trying to identify a faculty member on 
campus who could provide a thoughtful speaking address (virtually) about the insight gained 
from teaching during the pandemic. Questions regarding whether this faculty member should be 
junior or senior or if their school or department should be taken into consideration were then 
discussed. 
 
A committee member suggested that the administration should look into the creation of a student 
panel in addition to the already established programing of ETD. We could ask the students about 
their experiences and insights from pandemic learning. Another member proposed inviting 
students from different modalities of learning in order to share their experiences. The committee 
agreed a student panel would be a useful tool for ETD and one that should be pursued. However, 
the methodology of deciding which students to invite is still undetermined.  
 
On the question of who could provide a virtual speaking address, a few committee members 
suggested that a newer faculty member would be optimal. Junior colleagues have a better 
comfort level regarding technology and its use in teaching and thus their insights may be more 
useful/impressive than senior faculty members.  
 
A committee member then remarked that the CTE are putting a list together of possible speakers 
and there will either be newsletter or announcement to the faculty for a broad call. She added that 
faculty should have a chance to weigh in on who should be invited rather than the CTE simply 
appointing someone. She then implored the members of the UTC to send names of any 
individuals they would suggest. 



Soon after that request, multiple committee members suggested Professor Barbara Quinn. 
Members agreed that she is skilled, charismatic and thoughtful and worth reaching out to.  
 
A committee member then remarked that Georgetown University has put out a covid impact 



 
 
 
The meeting then moved to briefly discuss TAM grants. Five TAM grants have been received as 
of this meeting and will soon be reviewed. The grants will be reviewed over the course of the 
coming week in order to give sufficient amounts of time for the subcommittees to review them.  
 
A committee member then requested three committee members to volunteer to review the 
received TAM grants. Those wishing to volunteer will privately reach out to the head committee 
member.  
 
To provide a background on the different grants, a committee member explained that the 
Teaching Advising and Mentoring (TAM) grant is a cap of $15,000 dollars, includes salary, and 
is meant for a larger project. In contrast, the TAME grant is for expenses like books or a 
conference, does not include salary, and the cap is $2,000.  
 
The committee then moved to discuss the previously proposed idea of a Covid Impact Statement. 
 



 
An email and rudimentary survey regarding the effect of Covid on work ability was set out to a 
group of faculty. The



Going over the main points of the statement debate again, the committee agreed that the 
statement must be optional for faculty. Otherwise, faculty may see the statement as an additional 


